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Investing in our schools  

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, the 2023-24 Budget is delivering a 
historic $1.4 billion for new and upgraded schools in regional NSW. This targeted investment in growing 
communities will ensure working families get access to a world class public education. 

Project overview 

Tweed River High School is being upgraded to provide new permanent teaching spaces and core facilities, 
as well as vocational education (VET) facilities. The upgrade will provide new and refurbished learning 
spaces, a new library, a new senior learning environment, a new, larger capacity school support unit, VET 
facilities for industry standard courses in Construction, Hospitality and Primary Industries, Music, Business 
Services, Sports Coaching and the relocation and enhancement of Performing Arts facilities and learning 
spaces. 

Progress Update  

Over the summer break we completed the foundations of the new agricultural buildings and are now 
progressing with structural steel, brickwork and cladding install. The covered walkway between the new 
administration building and the VET building 1 has commenced. 

Upgrades to the carpark and new shared waste facilities continue with practical completion anticipated for 
late March. 

Next steps  

We are waiting on approval from the Council before we can commence installation of the final sewer pump 
station.  

The final stages of work are due to be complete and operational in Term 2 2024. 
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Working hours 

Approved construction hours are 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday, and 8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays. No 
work will take place on Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise advised. 

Further information 

If you have any questions about the upgrade to Tweed River High School please contact School 
Infrastructure NSW at schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or via phone on 1300 482 651.  

Up-to-date information is also available on the project webpage at 
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/t/tweed-river-high-school-upgrade.html#about-
project-tab 
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